
From: Ian Thorley <Ian@somethingaboutmedia.com>  
Sent: 27 March 2022 17:12 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Cc: Thorley Media <accounts@thorleymedia.com> 
Subject: The Dukes Head Pub, N6 5JG 
 
Re Dukes Head Application for sale of alcohol 12am-1am 7 days a week  
 
Dear Sir/ Madam, 
 
We understand that the above Public House has applied for a late alcohol licence 7 days per week. 
We live next door to this premises, (6 Parkview Mansions, Highgate High St, N6 5JJ) and since its 
reopening last Summer under new ownership, we have already experienced repeated noise, 
including them playing very loud music beyond 11pm on weekends, as well as their patrons creating 
extensive noise. The patrons stand outside of the pub, on Highgate High Street smoking, laughing, 
shouting and generally making a nuisance of themselves. Mostly at the weekend and well past a 
reasonable time when we want to go to bed. My daughters bedroom faces onto the High Street and 
more often than not she is unable to sleep because of the noise coming from the pub. 
Our bedroom is at the rear of the High Street and we also can hear the noise from this premises very 
clearly. We have in fact complained to the environmental health team at Haringey council on at least 
5 occasions since last Summer, when the noise has been intolerable between 11.30pm and 1.30am. 
We trust these complaints have been logged, as we have spoken to the enforcement officers 
including Steve Davis several weeks ago. 
When lodging complaints with Haringey council we have been told on many occasions that Jenny 
Barrett, Head of Noise Control would be addressing our complaints and would contact us directly, 
however, she has never had the courtesy to do this thus far. 
We absolutely object to this pub being granted any ability to remain open beyond regular opening 
hours i.e. 11pm. They show no regard for their neighbours and for the wider residents of the village. 
It is clear that the patrons are not locals and also have no regard for residents and the wider 
community.  
We are a quiet, family oriented village which does not want to attract late party revellers, together 
with all the rubbish, noise and extra traffic they attract. 
 
Yours Faithfully, 
 
Ian & Sarah Thorley 
 
Ian Thorley 
Founder & Editorial Director 
 
+44 7966 144667 
 
www.somethingaboutrocks.com 
https://www.somethingaboutmedia.com 
 

From: Richard Webber <richardwebber@originsinfo.com>  
Sent: 28 March 2022 21:45 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Comment on application for extended licence - Dukes Head, High Street, N6 5JG 
 
I very strongly object to any extension of the hours of opening of the Dukes Head, in particular 
beyond 1130. 
 
I live at 3 Bisham Gardens and am already kept away by the noise of revellers, especially on the 
street, whenever I go to bed early, in other words before 1030 pm. 

http://www.somethingaboutrocks.com/
https://www.somethingaboutmedia.com/


 
Many of these revellers currently park in Bisham Gardens and once they have finished partying on 
the street many come down this road to collect their cars, often the worse for drink, and cause 
further disturbance.  Few of the customers appear to live locally. 
 
At present the noise is just about acceptable but if the application is approved it will not be.  In a 
residential area I don’t think it reasonable for a pub to be tipping out its customers in the early hours 
of the morning. 
 
Richard Webber 
Secretary, Bisham Gardens Residents Assocation 

 
From: e-mail jmglg <jmglg@blueyonder.co.uk>  
Sent: 29 March 2022 13:24 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Resident comment re Application for licence extension Dukes Head pub 
 

Dear Sir or Madam, 

 

I have been made aware that the Dukes Head Pub (16 Highgate High Street, Hornsey, London, N6 
5JG) is applying for a late licence. I am a resident on Bisham Gardens, which is directly opposite the 
pub and my house at number 10 is at the high street end where the pub is located. I note that we 
already hear enough of the chucking out time revellers at 11, which we tolerate, despite having 
them occasionally wondering down our street shouting/ singing etc.  

Any later than that however is definitely not welcome and I and my wife therefore strongly object to 
the proposed extension and would request that is not approved.  

Your sincerely 

Jonathan Gillbanks 

10 Bisham Gardens N6 6DD 

---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: Peter Walton <peter@efstv.co.uk> 
Date: Tue, 29 Mar 2022, 14:14 
Subject: Dukes Head 
To: <licensing@haringey.gov> 
 

I wish to oppose the extension to normal pub licensing hours made by the Dukes Head, high 
street,  Highgate  
This will cause late night noise in a partly residential area, and attract people from other local pubs 
to the area, causing more noise.  
Peter Walton 
40 Southwood Avenue N65RZ.  
 

mailto:peter@efstv.co.uk
mailto:licensing@haringey.gov

